Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: student exemption 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1) Since 2012/13 to date, in which years has a student exemption been applied to 15, Barclay St?
Answer:
Student exemptions have been applied in 2016/17, 2017/18, 2018/19, 2019/20 and 2020/21; not in 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16 and 2021/22.
2)  How many occupiers have been resident when applying for student exemption in each of the years from 2012/13?

3)
In those years (since 2012/13) when no student exemption has been granted (eg 2015/16), would you please confirm the number of residents registered at that address?

In respect of Qs 2 and 3, disclosure is refused under the provisions of Section 40(2)-Personal Information.  

The Council is not required to publish or disclose such information to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOIA must be viewed) and it is considered that any disclosure of personal data (such as that identifying any student) would breach Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1 Lawful, Fair and Transparent processing and Principle 2 Processing for Specified, Explicit and Legitimate purposes.

In summary, the personal data in question is being processed for the

purposes of council tax and not for such further disclosure.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
